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Steak Dinner Nite                By Tadao Okui 
 

     Steak Dinner Nite was once again a huge success. This was the second year Steak Dinner Nite was revisited. It seems more 
than twenty years ago the men of the CC would set up a big brick BBQ in the middle of the patio near the gym and BBQ steaks to 
order.  Everyone would bring their own plates, forks and knives and enjoy a good steak along with trimmings. This year Jeremy 
Tsuneishi once again purchased the whole boneless rib eye and this time with help from Kiyo Watanabe, Bing Lau, Tiffany     
Pearlstein, Kay Oda, John Doomey and Tadao Okui cut the roast into very nice looking steaks. BBQing the steaks to perfection 
were Kiyo Watanabe, Jeremy Tsuneishi, John Doomey, Kay Oda and Danny Okazaki. 
     Thank you to Liz Doomey for setting up all the volunteers,  Bing Lau for the music and the many volunteers listed on page 5. 
     The board decided to help support the Budokan with a 50/50 raffle drawing, raising over $500. Thank you to all who             

participated.  Bingo games were played and everyone seemed 
to have a good time.  Thank you to Dr. Bo and Iku Sakaguchi for 
providing the cakes for dessert. 
     All in all it was a good night for families to get together and 
have a fun time.           
 

û Pictures and acknowledgements on page 4 and 5. 

 SFVJACC MISSION STATEMENT 

To promote the Japanese culture and preserve the     

Japanese American experience through education, 

events and activities for our community . 

JORDYN CROWNED 77TH NISEI W EEK QUEEN          By NJ Nakamura 
 

     The SFVJACCôs candidate, Jordyn Adachi, was selected as the 2017 Nisei Week Queen. Her     
family, friends and many community members were there to support her at the Nisei Week Coronation 
ceremony, held August 19, at the Aratani Theater in Little Tokyo.  Also in the audience was her grand-
mother, Carolyn Sato, who was a Nisei Week princess in the1960s.  
     As Nisei Week Queen, Jordyn, and the court members, will be actively involved with the local         
Japanese American community. They will also serve as ambassadors for Little Tokyo during their visits 
to Nagoya, Japan, Honolulu and San Francisco. It is Jordynôs desire that she will be able to continue to 
promote the feeling of family and traditions among the Japanese Americans and Japanese. 

Queen Jordyn with (L-R) Nancy Oda, CC President Danny Okazaki, 
2016 Nisei Week Queen Jaclyn Tomita, Kiyo Watanabe and        

daughters, Tenka and Asuka and NJ Nakamura. 
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PRESIDENT 'S M ESSAGE          
By Danny Okazaki, SFVJACC President 

 

MEIJI SENIORS CLUB           
 

     We are still looking for seniors who would like to donate their time in becoming members of our 
board.  You are invited to attend our meetings on the first Friday of each month in the conference room 
at 12:30 PM to see what we do and perhaps take an active interest in helping us create more programs 

for our seniors in the future.   
     The Community Center and Meiji Senior Citizens Club held a well-attended Judd Matsunaga Elder Law Seminar on     
August 26, 2017.  The event was very informative and assisted several families with planning their estates.  
The 6 weeks Diabetes Workshop started on September 13th and ends on October 18th.  We have 15 members attending 
this informative event. 
     Upcoming events:  San Manuel Casino Trip will be on Oct. 18th.  Check with Kay Yamada for sign-up sheet for this trip.  
Our next trip to Las Vegas will be on November 13 to 15, 2017.  The sign-up forms are on the table in the lobby of Dr. 
Sanbo Sakaguchi Hall.  Donôt forget to turn in your form for Super Bingo.  The deadline is October 16th for the November 
4th Super Bingo. 
 

Thank you, Liz Doomey, President. 
 

     I want to start off thanking all the volunteers and amazing people who make the San Fernando Valley 
Japanese American Community Center a unique and special place that young and old can all feel proud 
to be a  member of!    
     One of the most rewarding things about being on the board is learning the history of the CC and meet-
ing the people that volunteer their time, as well as the many members, all making our community center a 
fun and memorable place to meet, learn and play.  Your kindness and generous donations, impact our 

kids, friends, family and visitors, with lasting moments or teaching opportunities, which you may not realize will help their future, 
in addition to our Center.  Being a volunteer is not just a generous gift of your time, fixing of a problem, or fulfilling a duty; it helps 
change lives, build friendships, educate others, and create the safe environment for our families and future families.  Even the 
small acts can have enormous value to one or many people, which is what I wanted to take this time to thank you all for. 
     I have learned many things over the last 10+ years that I have been a member, first as a parent, then as a coach, and      
humbly the last few years serving on the board under the guidance and great leadership of Nancy Oda and Paul Jonokuchi. 
Today we serve over 800 members providing a variety of activities including language classes, clubs, sports and social events 
to meet the needs of the diverse Nikkei community, and only because of the sacrifices of the volunteers.  If you have not looked, 
visit the website www.sfvjacc.com for our updated calendar, recent newsletter, or just to see what has been happening at your 
center in familiar and new places.   
     Thank you again and I hope to see you at the upcoming annual membership meeting at 9:30 AM on December 2.  Check the 
website for updated details.  
 
Note:  Danny became president after the passing of Paul Jonokuchi.   

COME  JOIN  US FOR      

THIS  INFORMATIVE   

M EETING  A ND   

REFRESHMENTS . 

CC ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING  

San Fernando Valley  
Japanese American Community Center 

SATURDAY , DECEMBER  2, 201 7  

9:30 - 10:30 AM  
  

Topics to be discussed:  

· Financial Status  

· Future CC Projects/Visions  

http://www.sfvjacc.com
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ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS 

For the Months of July & August 2017 

Donations 

JACCC 
   Opportunity partnership 
Mickey Lau 
Sylvia Yamashita 
   In honor of her birthday 
Greg Kimura 
   United Way Charitable Contribution  

Miscellanous 

Coffee donation 
Copier donation 
Anonymous ........................................... 2 (3 lbs.) Coffee  
Anonymous ........................................... 1 (3 lbs.) Coffee 
                                                   Continued next column. 

DONATIONS TO HOT MEALS 

For the Months of July & August 2017 

Thank you so much for             
your generous donations! 

Anonymous ............................... Japanese style apron 

Mitsu Asaoka ............................ Ham  

Pat Donato ................................ Cake for Karl and Sandy          

                                                   Nobuyuki's anniversary   

Michiko Tokunaga Kus .............. Daifuku mochi, seaweed snacks 

Evelyn Mitarai ........................... Birthday cake  

Musashi Restaurant .................. 4 (50 lbs.) Rice, 5 gal. shoyu, 5    

                                                   gal. oil, 4 pkgs. chopsticks  

George Oda .............................. Shoyu  

Phil and Marion Shigekuni ........ Dozen donuts  

Robert and Linda Takayama ..... 6 Flats of Strawberries  

Yone Takimoto .......................... Takuwan  

Use of Facilities 

SFV Howanji Buddhist Temple 
Hawaiian Island Creations 
Koso/Marian Nakagawa 
SFV JACL 
Crescent Bay Sports League 
Ping Pong Club 
Wednesday Nite Basketball 
Tuesday Exercise Class 
Hanafuda 
Tuesday Mah Jong 
Aloha Cub  
Zumba 
Kapunas 
Thursday Nite Basketball 
Senior Arts & Crafts 
Tai Chi Class 
Friday Exercise Class 
SFV Japanese Language Institute 
Hula Wahines 
Friday Mah Jong 

Computer Classes at the Center thanks to Keiro and JA Foundation 
 

     Thanks to grants from Keiro and the 
JA Foundation, the Center was able to 
set up a computer/smartphone program 
for the seniors.  With the grants, we    
purchased eight laptop computers, a 
printer, a large screen TV for the         
conference room and accessories plus 

a part-time instructor.  Classes for the computer, iPhone 
and iPad started in August with about 50 seniors taking 
advantage of this great opportunity.   
     If you have any of these devices and would like to 
learn how to use them, contact the instructor, Nancy 
Takayama at nt.high.mtn@gmail.com or (818) 601-
6296. 

Continued - Miscellanous 

Don Akamine ......................... 1 (2 lbs.) Coffee 
Flo Sato ................................. 1 Ream of copy paper 
SFV Ballroom Dance ............. 1 (3 lbs.) Coffee, 1 Box (500 ct.)  
                                                Coffee filters, 1 Pkg (50 ct.)    
                                                styrofoam cups 
Smokey/Toshi Sugii ............... 1 (3 lbs.) Coffee, 1 box geen tea  
Yone Takimoto ...................... 1 (2 lbs.) Coffee 
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Steak Dinner Nite 

Photos by Joy Longworth & Liz Doomey. 

Acknowledgements on page 5. 
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Thank You to the Following For 
Helping and Giving Their Time  

 
Kay Oda 

Nancy Oda 

Danny Okazaki 

Lois Okui 

Tadao Okui 

Tiffany Pearlstein 

Keiko Pinson 

Linda Takayama 

Robert Takayama 

Curtis Takimoto 

Margaret Takimoto 

Denise Tanaka 

Jeremy Tsuneishi  

Wesley Tsuneishi  

Asuka Watanabe 

Kiyo Watanabe 

Tenka Watanabe 

Clay Yahiro 

Diane Yoneoka 

Harris Yoneoka 

John Doomey 

Liz Doomey  

Don Fujitani 

Audrey Fukunaga 

Hitomi Hashimoto 

Toji Hashimoto 

Bing Lau 

Diana Lau 

Tre Lau 

Joy Longworth 

Linda Longworth 

Wally Longworth 

Isabelle Miyata 

Doug Nakada 

Gary Nakada 

NJ Nakamura  

Richard Nakamura 

Harvey Negoro 

Sandy Nobuyuki 

Alexander Oda 

Steak Dinner Nite -  Continued from page 4. 

Thank You to the Following For Their  
Generous Donations to Our Steak Dinnerð 

 

Morita Produce - 3 Boxes of Corn  

Dr. Bo & Iku Sakaguchi - 4 Sheet Cakes 

Lucky bingo winners! 

Continued on page 6. 

SFVJACC Scholarship Recipient Taryn Manaka          By Nancy Oda 
 

The Lily Sakaguchi Thibodeaux  Scholarship was presented to Taryn Manaka who  is the 
youngest child of Tim and Akiko Manaka of Northridge who have been members of the 
SFVJACC for more than twenty years,  She is attending  Valparaiso University in Indiana 
after graduating from Charminade College Preparatory where she earned awards as a 
Scholar Athlete, for the Superior Debate Award and  member of the honor roll. 
     Her extra curricular activities consisted of being the Junior Varsity Girls Basketball   
captain, as well as manager every year. She received the Blue Crew award for the     
hardest working student, and participated in STRUT which stands for 
"staying true together" that raised $150 for an  animal rescue.  In summer of 2016, she 
worked at FIA Insurance as a clerk. 
     Her community involvement includes helping at the SFV Suzume no Gakkou summer 
camp, Pee Wee Clinic, NYABC special needs basketball clinic, Super Bingo, and New 
Year's events. She has been most instrumental in the success of the Center's newly 
formed Girl Scout troop with her mother, Akiko. 
     Taryn wrote that  she would love to see the CC start a mission trip to help others who 

suffered during the earthquake tsunami. I think that if we went once a year, it would draw younger members to the center.   
 

L  N  S  T           By Nicole Thibodeaux  

     Lily Noriko Sakaguchi Thibodeaux was born in Fresno, CA on September 20, 1921 as the 
sixth child of Hisaji and Shiichiro Sakaguchi.  A self-proclaimed ñYankee Girl,ò Lily grew up on 
her familyôs farm in the San Fernando Valley and graduated from North Hollywood High School 
as an Ephebian and Gold Seal Bearer.  In 1940, she started college at UCLA, but her education 
was interrupted when her family was forcibly relocated to Manzanar Internment Camp.  Having 
always identified as a proud American, Lily was deeply affected by the internment experience, 
but she made the best of her situation, teaching high school biology and tutoring children. 
     Upon leaving Manzanar, she resumed college at the University of Pennsylvania, graduating 
in 1948 with a B.A. in biological science and a lifelong pride of her Ivy League education.  Prior 
to re-settling in Los Angeles to start her family, Lily had cultivated an accomplished scientific 
career, having served as a cancer and cytogenetics researcher for the National Academy of  
Science, Nuclear Regulatory Commission, and the Atomic Bomb Casualty Commission in      
Hiroshima and Nagasaki. Always interested in self-improvement, she became a licensed lab   

Taryn and her father, Tim Manaka. 
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and x-ray technician in addition to earning her secondary teaching credential from CSUN and taking classes in real estate and     
investment.  She spent the majority of her life working with her siblings, Dr. Sanbo Sakaguchi and Dr. Mary Oda, running the 
practiceôs lab and x-ray departments.  
     Lily was known for her fun, cheerful, and outgoing personality.  At work, she enjoyed interacting with patients, many of whom 
would remark that she had a ñtwinkle in her eye.ò  She lived for adventure, and her kidsô fondest memories of her were their 
many skiing and camping trips.  Having once owned a Jaguar, Lily loved fast cars and was known to weave wildly in and out of 
traffic. 
     Lily also had a passion for new knowledge and culture, which she attributed to her father.  Anxious to pass it on to the next 
generation, she would take her kids and grandkids to concerts, art museums, and restaurants to try new food.  Her interest in 
fine arts led her to collect contemporary art pieces, learn how to play the shamisen, and dabble in sumi-e painting. 
     Our family is proud to represent Lilyôs legacy of education and enjoying life.  She showed us how to work hard and enjoy the 
spoils.  She would be thrilled to support a young person seeking higher education and improvement of the Japanese-American 
community.  From the Thibodeaux family to yours, Best of Luck, and remember that you will always find support in your JACC 
family! 

L  N  S  T  - Continued from page 5. 

CC YOUTH ACHIEVING HIS GOAL - FOR LOVE OF THE GAME c THE SEQUEL          

     Where has the time gone?  It has been two years since SFVJACC graciously introduced my journey to itôs members.  As a 
recap, I am Keston Hiura who played baseball for the University of California, Irvine (UCI) from 2015 ï 2017.  I grew up playing 
basketball with the San Fernando Timberwolves for many years.  Those memories will be with me forever.   
     My three years playing baseball at UCI was a dream come true. I would love to say I envisioned it while dreaming about my 
future.  That would be a lie since I couldnôt have imagined better results.  Things were going great until I injured my throwing 
arm.  As a result I couldnôt play in the field and I became the Designated Hitter (DH).  It would be easy to get discouraged but 
instead I saw this as a challenge.  Iôve always believed in the words:  ñTrust in the process ï Trust in Himò.   Things happen for a 
reason, God was testing me.  This was the first time I was faced with a potential career altering injury.  With hard work and the 
right frame of mind, I was able to play my last 1&1/2 seasons just by batting as a DH.  Trust in Himé.  During my college career 
I was honored with being selected as: All-American, Big West Conference Player of the Year, Team USA Collegiate National 

Team, and became the 2017 NCAA D1 batting average and on-base champion. 
     Fast forward to June 12, 2017.  As I sat in the UCI clubhouse with my family, 
relatives, coaches and baseball teammates for the 2017 MLB Draft,  all eyes 
glued to the television.  I was nervous all day, couldnôt  eat or concentrate.  By 
the way, I am in the middle of finals at UCI with one tomorrow.  I remember the 
words distinctlyé.òAnd with the 9th selection in the Major League Baseball draft, 
the Milwaukee Brewers select Keston Hiura from the University of California, 
Irvineò.  The room erupted in a roar.  Various publications had predicted me be-
ing selected anywhere from pick 15 ï 25.  If I had a healthy arm that possibly 
didnôt require surgery I could have been a top 10 pick.   
     Trust in Himé. My grandfather who passed away three years earlier was my 
biggest fan.  I ended my college career batting .442.   I remembered my grand-
father used to tell me stories about the 442nd Infantry Regiment from WWII.  My 
grandfatherôs favorite number was 9, I was the 9th pick.  Trust in HiméTrust in 
God.  An article was written after the draft.  It said I was the ñhighest selected 
Asian baseball player everò in the MLB Amateur Draft.  I never felt so proud to 
be an Asian American. 
     Since June I have been playing baseball with the Brewers minor league 
team affiliates in Arizona and Wisconsin.  It turned out I didnôt require surgery 
but instead I started a throwing and rehab program.  I am now playing 2nd base 
and it has been a great experience so far.  Iôve met many Brewers players and 

wonderful fans.  Just like in the movies, long bus rides, sleeping 
in strange hotel rooms with teammates, training, practices, and 
games, itôs all good.  I wouldnôt give this up for anything.  This has 
been my dream since I was a little kid playing in the Pony 
League.  Still have a couple more chapters to reach in my dream.   
     Trust in the Process - Trust in Him.  I was told on different oc-
casions that I was too small, too slow, not good enough, itôs just a 
dream, etc.  All I can say is try your best, give 100%, set the bar 
high and strive to reach it.  Do the best you can, try to improve on 
your personal qualities and goals instead of comparing yourself to 
others.   With a little luck and hard work, you never know where it 
will lead you.  Iôve never met Kevin Costner or Kelly Preston but 
maybe someday, with a little luck it might happen.  Until that day 
arrives I am content with For Love of the Game ï I do love it! 

Keston Hiura with his parents, Kirk           
and Janice and sister, Lindsey, at the     

signing of his contract. 
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M  C  H  A  N  W  A  D                  By NJ Nakamura 
 

     Marian Chun was the recipient of the Nisei Week Inspiration Award. She 
was honored at the Nisei Week Awards Dinner, held on August 21, at the    
Double Tree Hotel in Little Tokyo. 
     Better known as ñAunty Marian,ò she helped to establish the Nisei Week 
Hospitality committee in 1973. During the annual Nisei Week festival, visitors 
and court members from the cities of Honolulu, San Francisco and Seattle were 
always treated with a trip to Disneyland, breakfasts, dinners, and tours of city.  
     Ohana is the Hawaiian word for family and Aunty Marian has set the         
example of taking care of everyone as if they were family members. Her        
example of Ohana is an inspiration because she has shown us that family   
members are NEVER forgotten or left behind. 

 
       

      
     The SFVJ Language Instituteôs 2017-2018 school got off to a 
good start with with the first day of classes being on August 12. 
Currently there are 80 students enrolled for the classes that are 
held every Saturday from 8:30am to 12:30pm. Our Adult       
Conversation and Writing class also started on August 12 as 
well. Another Adult Writing and conversation class will be offered 
this winter. If you know anyone who is interested in learning    
Japanese, the 10-session course is held on Saturdays from 
10:30am to 12:30pm for just $280.    
     On September 16, our J1A, J1B, and J2 Classes visited    
Nikkei Senior Garden and performed for the seniors.  They did a 
great performance and the senior's were delighted to interact 
with the children.  It was a very special occasion.   
     This past Saturday, Sept 23, the J-School had a fire drill and 
fire presentation by J-School alumnus Assistant Chief Mike Takeshita. As always Mr. Takeshita held an engaging     
presentation to teach the students and faculty the importance of having an emergency plan and different interesting facts 
about fire safety.  The students were also given different souvenirs from Mr. Takeshita.  We truly appreciate his generosity 
in providing this presentation for our students. 

     We will be holding a Yard 
Sale on Saturday, October 
14 from 8:30am to 12:30 
pm.  In the past our yard sales 
have been a huge success. 
Please come and shop around, 
you never know what treasure 
you may find!  Also if you have 
any gently used items to      
donate that would be greatly 
appreciated as well. 
     SFVJLI will be holding our 
Annual Curry Sale Fundraiser 
at the end of October. The    
exact date has yet to be       
determined. Volunteers donate 
their time to lovingly prepare 
the yummy Curry.  SFVJLI's 
president will notify the      
Community Center when the 
pre-order date for the Curry will 

be. Please consider purchasing some, itôs a great way to help support the J-School!  Please contact Kiyo Watanabe at 
watanabekiyo@sbcglobal for more information. 
     Speaking of supporting the J-school, we have Marukai  Gift Cards available for sale in $10 increments. The school    
receives 6% of all proceeds from the sale of the gift cards. If you would like to purchase gift cards please contact Carmen 
Aronis at caronis79@gmail.com or Kiyo Watanabe at watanabekiyo@sbcglobal  You can also support the J-school by 
simply liking us on Facebook! 

SFV Japanese Language Institute            By Carmen Aronis 

mailto:caronis79@gmail.com
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SHOYU  UP  
 

Pasadena Bruins Tournament  

Coed - Arroyo Division Champs  
 

Back row (L-R):  Lauren Tiangco, Emily Pham, Katie Kim, 
Kiele Ohashi 
 

Front row (L-R):  Scott Nimura, Troy Kadonaga, Andy     
Okazaki, Maddox Tsutsui 
 

Coaches:  Danny Okazaki, Liane Tiangco, & Kylie       
Okazaki 

SF SAMURAI  
 

Pasadena Bruins  
Tournament  

6th Grade Champions  
 
The boys played hard with all the 
players putting up points, grabbing 
rebounds and then enjoying  
downtime eating together.  
 

Back row (L-R): Coach Dayna 
Tanaka, Lucas Chow, Nolan Suarez, 
Aidan Banayo, Harrison Hirota,    
Jaren Yee, Ethan Wong, Kyle Oda, 
Coach Russel Nakajima 
 

Back row (L-R):  Nick Kuroda, Bryce 
Iwai, Brennan Leem, Carsen Yahata 

Athletics - Tournament Updates  

SF LAKERS  
 

Hollywood Dodgers  
Tournament ðLas Vegas  

6th Grade Purple Champs  
 
(L-R):  Jared Doi, Ethan Kodama, Troy 
Kadonaga, Andy Okazaki, Kaden Wee, 
Tyler Chang, Scott Nimura 
 

Coaches:  Brent Doi & Rob Kodama 
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SF SHARKS  
 

Hollywood Dodgers  
Tournament ðLas Vegas  

9th Grade  Champs  

 
Back row from left to right 
Akira Ishii, Allen Lew, Ethan Mo, Lemuel Li 
 

Front row from left to right  
Austin Lee, Evan Motoyasu, Nic Nguyen, Jaren 
Tanaka 
 

Missing Tyler Minami and Coach Jason Tanaka 

Athletics - Tournament Updates  

NYABC 
   Not Your Average Basketball Camp (NYABC) is running a       

special needs basketball clinic on October 29th, 2017. Their    

mission is space for participants to explore the game of basket-

ball and offer one on one coaching/supervision for your child. 

   If you or anyone you know is interested in this wonderful        

opportunity, please contact curtistakimoto@gmail.com for additional information, cost, 

etc. by October 20th, 2017.  Thank you!  

wìÎÎĈĂ [Ùì ²ĈėùěéĈĔ 
 

 
 

 

 

 

¶ We will be show how to make two different ribbon leis - the Braided lei and the Plumeria lei. 

¶ We will supply ribbon for the Braided lei and a sample kit for the Plumeria lei to get you started. 

¶ Please bring a doll making sewing needle, buttonhole thread (any color) and scissors. 
 

Interested - contact Liz Doomey at (818) 429-4096 or [ƻƛǎ hƪǳƛ ŀǘ όумуύ уфф-мфуф ōȅ hŎǘƻōŜǊ моΣ нлмтΦ  

{ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΣ hŎǘƻōŜǊ нуΣ нлмт 
фΥлл !a ς мн bƻƻƴ 
5ǊΦ {ŀƴōƻ {ŀƪŀƎǳŎƘƛ Iŀƭƭ 

CŜŜΥ  Ϸмл 

mailto:curtistakimoto@gmail.com
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The Santa Anas 

By Old Wakaba, Bud Sagara 
 

     There is a hush over the hills and canyons of the Valley as we wait for the grand entrance.  Nothing is 
moving until the first gentle breeze appears in the tops of the trees.  They had travelled a long way from the 
hot, dry deserts; taking with them all the moisture in the air while sending the temperature soaring.  They are 
the Santa Ana winds. 
     With their coming, the Valley takes on a stunning appearance with vivid 
hillsides through smog free air. Itôs easy to forget how beautiful the surrounding 

mountains are because we rarely get to see them so clearly, but there is also something in the air that 
makes oneôs hair stand on end.  Within hours, the winds build strength as if Popeye has eaten his 
spinach.  Trees bend, windows whistle, and boys coming home from school fly imaginary airplanes by 
holding their arms out in the gusts.  Even plastic lawn chairs skitter across the patios as if ghosts were 
rearranging the furniture as gritty dust goes everywhere. The Santa Ana winds dance to an unpredict-
able tune as they crisscross the Valley floor. Newscasters warn their listeners to be watchful as the 
stationôs cameramen show us views of wind whipped trees in Porter Ranch.  Firefighters are already 
manning their trucks on the winding canyon roads that cut through the tall dry brush of the hillsides.  All it takes is one small 
spark to start a long, hot tragedy of misery, loss and death. 
     A wildfire announces itself with a grey plume of smoke as the winds distribute its distinctive smell around the Valley.  Home-
owners scurry around with their garden hoses to wet down their roofs and surrounding areas of their homes as other family 
members pack their cars with their valuables and pets in preparation for a sudden evacuation.  Sheriffôs Deputies begin the task 
to inform whole neighborhoods that the wildfire is coming. Command posts and emergency shelters at local schools are           
activated.  As the flames sensually entwine with their partner, the Santa Anas, they emerge as an overpowering, unstoppable, 

red-orange beast that feasts on acres of brush and homes with an insatiable hunger.  Man is no match 
for this beast as the homeowners drop their garden hoses and quickly exit in their cars.  Only the brave 
teams of men and women in their helmets and yellow jackets who have answered the call of the fire bell 
are heading toward the wildfire instead of running from it.  The helicopters and airplanes that buzz the 
canyons look like gnats when compared to the size of the fire at its peak.  The firefighters and the pilots 
are fighting an unwinnable war at this point in the life of a wildfire where retreat is sometimes the best 
strategy.  Why would anyone want to take such a dangerous job?  So many kids want to be firefighters 
when they grow up, but probably should have thought further when faced with the beast.  A shift in the 
wind could prove fatal as the thin line of firefighters and their trucks mark the boundary between        
disaster and calm. 

     After a couple of days of intense battle, the Santa Anas quietly slip away from the wildfire, leaving its lover to be slain by the 
brave warriors in the helmets and yellow jackets. After the wildfire has been contained, residents begin to return to their        
properties to see if the wildfire had spared or destroyed their lives.  For those in the path of the wildfire, all that remains is a black 
tangled mess of what was a home and the personal treasures that perished there.  A few residents begin to gently sift through 
the ashes to look for things that arenôt there anymore.  They may eventually find a bucket full of charred memories after all that 
digging in the rubble, but the devastation is for the most part complete.  Some residents stand silently staring at the remains 
while others weep as if they were attending a funeral to pay their respects to the dead.  Itôs hard to start a new life when every-
thing around is dead, but that is actually the doorway to a new life. 
     Most of us survived the misery, smoke and heat of the recent La Tuna Canyon fire without harm.  Again, the brave men and 
women of fire crews from all over California and neighboring states battled the fiery beast gallantly.  My wife and I were able to 
see a small task force of ten fire trucks from places unknown lined up in the big Target parking lot near the CC.  As they began to 
head out toward the fire lines, the traffic in both directions voluntarily stopped to allow the fire trucks to exit the parking lot in    
deference to heroes within them.  It was like watching soldiers in formation going into battle.  It reminded me of black and white 
photographs of the 100th Infantry of the 442nd Regimental Combat Team in two long lines of soldiers marching on the side of a 
muddy Italian road to the front.  There was no fanfare; only the quiet determination to do a job that needed doing, and then they 
were gone. 
     A wildfire devours all in its path and leaves only destruction.  It would not be surprising for people to be 
at a total loss and fearful of what the future holds for them, but there is hope even in grave situations.  
Psalm 46:1-2 says, ñGod is our refuge and strength, an ever-present help in trouble.  Therefore we will not 
fear, though the earth gives way and the mountains fall into the heart of the sea.ò  This tells us that in the 
face of utter destruction, even the end of the world, we can have quiet confidence in Godôs ability to save.  
God promises to save us spiritually for all eternity, but not necessarily to protect us from catastrophes or 
bodily harm while we live in this world.  He is not a temporary retreat until a wildfire or violent storm passes, 
He is our eternal refuge and can provide strength in any circumstance.  There is hope for all who believe in 
the life saving gospel and it is never too late to believe.  God brings new life to his Creation from the dead 
and blackened soil of the fire areas by bringing the spring rains. This is a story of restoration in the aftermath of dark days and 
disasters where faith alone gives us hope that new life will come again. 
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WELCOME  
NEW MEMBERS 

 
Nancy Huynh 
Heather Lee 
Mikkie Loi 

Kevin & Kelly Kanegi Lydick 
Hiroko Kono 
Chelsea Pinon 

Darren & Katherine Stewart 
Akemi Yamauchi 
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If you have a loved one affected by Alzheimerôs     
disease, come join us ð A non-judgmental,      
confidential place to share ideas, frustrations,        
concerns and joy.    

 Meetings:   
 First Saturday of the Month 
                               10 am - 12 pm 

For the schedule or info, call the Center (818) 899-1989. 

THANK YOU SFV BONSAI CLUB!                

     On Sunday, August 13th, the SFV Bonsai Club did their annual trim-
ming of the pine trees throughout the Community Center. Last year, 
they did the job on one of the hottest days of the summer and this year 
was no different. We really appreciation all the work and time the Club 
puts in to beautify the trees.  We canôt thank them enough!      
 

Akira Kimura - Master 

Kazuhiko Nakanishi - President 

Takeyoshi Inoshita - Counselor 

Shogo Wakamatsu - Past president 

Osamu Yakura - Treasurer 

Mikizo Suzuki - Secretary 

Kuniaki Yamazaki - Past president 

Javier Vallin 

Shigetaro Murata - Treasurer 

SFV Bonsai Club  

Meeting Schedule for 2017 
 

October 22 4th Sunday 

November 19 3rd Sunday 

December 17 3rd Sunday 
(Pot Luck Party) 


